# BIRTHS & DEATHS

CARD OF THANKS, IN MEMORIAMS, ENGAGEMENTS.

#### DIED

BOTT, Alma Rose (née Watt) - Accidentally in Norwood, Ontario on June 12, 1997. Born July 18, 1899. Predeceased by her husband Thomas Bott, also predeceased by her son Willis Bott. Survived by her daughters Bernice Cole, Mildred Randall, Doris Clark, Ruth Jenkins and son Bill Bott.

BOTT, Robert T. - Accidentally in Norwood, Ontario on June 12, 1997 aged 69 years. Predeceased by his father Thomas Bott. Also pre-deceased by his brother Willis Bott. Survived by his sisters Bernice Cole, Mildred Randall, Doris Clark, twin sister Ruth Jenkins and his brother Bill Bott.

GREER, Elmer Frederick (Fred) - On Tuesday, June 10, 1997 at the Barrie Memorial Hospital Ormstown, beloved husband of Marguerite McNaughton Campbell, step-father of Andrea Lee Stroudsburg, Pennsylvania (Ronald), Arnold McNaughton, deceased. Grandfather of David, Douglas and Donna. Great grandfather of Shanna, Abraham, Rachel and Katlynd brother of Edith, Margaret (Kenneth), Robert (Janice), Mae, Elsie and Frank (Linda). Predeceased by John, Clifford and Lillian. Also survived by many nieces and nephews. Rested at the J.M. Sharpe Funeral Home, 461 Champlain St., Hemmingford, Que. Visitation was held Friday, June 13. Funeral Service was held Saturday, June 14 from the Funeral Home Chapel. **Burial Hemmingford Protestant Cemetery.** 

LEDUC, Elie Roger - In Elgin on June 13, 1997 at the age of 78 years passed away Mr. Elie Roger Leduc, husband of the late Lucille Taillefer. He leaves to mourn his children Pierre, Alain (Marie-Paule Laroche), Pierrette (Daniel Lafleur), Lise and Irène as well as 5 grandchildren Eric, Robin, Annie, Francis and Nicolas. Visitation was held Sunday, June 15 at Rodrigue Montpetit & Fils Funeral Home, 170 Chateauguay, Huntingdon. Funeral service was held Monday, June 16, 1997 at 2 p.m. in St-Joseph's Church, Huntingdon. Burial St-Joseph's Cemetery.

### CARD OF THANKS

The family of the late Eddie McColm wishes to express sincere thanks to relatives and friends. Your presence at the service, flowers, cards and phone calls were greatly appreciated.

Rose McColm and family

The Cosgrove family wish to express our most sincere thanks to everyone for their kind support, mass cards, flowers, and food donations during our recent loss. A special thanks to friends and family for the reception following at St. Jospeh's hall. Bill, Jeannie, Gaye, Margaret, Dorothy & Rita

#### CARD OF THANKS

The family of the late Edna Cairncross wishes to thank the staff at the Centre d'Accueil, the volunteers and Dr. Blonde for their excellent care, support and comfort given to our mother over the past 6 years. They are all a wonderful group of caregivers. A sincere thanks to all who visited, sent flowers, food, donations to charitable organizations and messages of sympathy. Your thoughtfulness will always be remembered by the family.

The Cairncross family

The family of the late Margaret (Peggy) Grant, who passed away May 18, 1997, wish to convey our heartfelt thanks to all the relatives, friends and neighbors for their kindnesses, thoughtful remembrances and expressions of sympathy. Many thanks to those who sent cards, letters and food. We gratefully acknowledge the donations made to the Hemmingford Community Library or the Hemmingford Volunteer Ambulance Service.

Joe and Marie, Jane and Mike, Doug and Terry

We would like to thank all the friends and neighbours of our late sister Peggy for their thoughtful expressions of sympathy, support, cards, letters, and gifts of food. Thank you for the donations made in her name to the Hemmingford Community Library or the Hemmingford Volunteer Ambulance Service. We were especially touched by the wonderful memories every one had of Peggy that were shared with us. Hemmingford is truly a caring com-

Jim and Carman, Babs and Cyril, Carol and Bob

5 Oth Wedding Anniversary



LORNE AND VERA FENNELL

JUNE 28TH, 1947 - JUNE 28TH, 1997 With our love and best wishes

DAVID AND MARION

## 25th Wedding Anniversary

in honor of

**Bob & Suzanne Blair** Saturday, June 21, 1997 8 p.m.

Joyeux Lurons St-Antoine-Abbé Best wishes only Family & Friends Welcome

IN HONOUR OF CAROLINE BEAULIEU & GRANT ROY

Saturday June 21, 1997 8:00 p.m. on the shores of the

Howick Curling Club

Howick, Quebec \$5.00 per person